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Especially when you consider how 
that angel was born with all those 
challenges. But we prayed our way 
through it, didn’t we, Clara --

CLARA JACKSON
-- yes we did, yes we did --

BISHOP
And who paid for her home care, 
when the insurance ran out? 

CLARA JACKSON
The church did, I TOLD Horace --

BISHOP
-- I’m sure you did, Clara, because 
you are a mighty woman of God --

(to Storch)
-- you were saying, Mr. Storch? 

Storch clumsily pulls a MEMO from his BRIEFCASE --

STORCH
We just want you to assure us there 
will be no further legal efforts on 
the church’s part to extract this 
ten percent from their winnings.

MAC
Because that would be cutting into 
YOUR vig, then, wouldn’t it? 

STORCH
My WHAT, excuse me --

MAC
 -- uh huh --

STORCH
-- I’m here just as an adviser --

MAC
-- on a percentage basis --

STORCH
-- on an -- advisory basis -- and I 
resent the implication --

MAC
-- uh huh --
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BISHOP
I tell you what, Mr. Storch. I’m 
gonna make a way in the wilderness. 
That’s a biblical reference. 

The Bishop rises. Mac rises, as well, with some effort. 

BISHOP (CONT’D)
Because MY eldest daughter is 
coming home tonight for the first 
time in ten years, praise God, and 
she’s bringing home MY grandbaby --

CLARA JACKSON
-- hallelujah --

BISHOP
(to Horace, firmly)

-- PRAY ABOUT IT. 

CLARA JACKSON
We’ll do that, Bishop, we will. 

She takes Horace by the hand. Horace endures being cornered.

BISHOP
The Bible says in Luke, Chapter 12, 
“For unto whomsoever much is given, 
of him much shall be REQUIRED.” 
That’s what the Bible says, Horace. 
Not “REQUESTED”...”REQUIRED.” 

STORCH
(brandishing the memo)

If you could just sign this --

BISHOP
-- get behind me, Satan.

Storch lets the MEMO sink to his lap as the Bishop continues.  

BISHOP (CONT’D)
You put those millions in the bank, 
Horace, and they will give you 
INTEREST. Give it to God and He 
will give you INFINITY. Amen?     

CLARA JACKSON 
Amen.

BISHOP
(to Storch, dismissive)

“Court.” Why would I go to court?

GREENLEAF "A Time To Heal"      7-25-15 10.
CONTINUED: (4)

(CONTINUED)

End

2/4



KIM
 C

OLEM
AN

Lady Mae straightens up in her chair, ready for trouble, and 
the Bishop, trying to save Grace from herself, leans in --

BISHOP
Gigi, he killed this young man --

GRACE
-- you don’t know WHAT he did. No 
one does, do they, really? I mean, 
isn’t that why they’re having this 
march, to try to get a grand jury 
to find out what DID happen? 

(off the Bishop’s look)
All I’m saying is, you’re his 
pastor, Daddy, act like it.   

Grace’s righteousness creates a stunned silence. Then --

CHARITY
I want to preach.

BISHOP
Charity, we’ve been over this --

CHARITY
I know, but last time you said I’d 
need a plan, I’ve got a plan now! 

(off Lady Mae’s scoff)
Don’t make a face, Mama, LISTEN.

LADY MAE
Your sister comes home and all of a 
sudden you talk to me that way? 

BISHOP
What’s the plan, child?

CHARITY
I want to do a four-part series. 
“The Seasons Of Christian Marriage.” 

Mac glances at Charity, then Kevin, then over to Lady Mae.

MAC
Uh huh.

LADY MAE
What does that even MEAN...?

CHARITY
You know, it’s about how things 
change and grow deeper, and how --

(takes Kevin’s hand)
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-- with the help of God, couples 
can push through tough times and 
experience all God has to offer.

GRACE
I think that sounds wonderful.

CHARITY
Gigi, stay off my team.

KEVIN
Baby, she’s just trying to help --

CHARITY
-- I don’t need her help, I’m a 
full-grown woman --

(to the Bishop)
-- what do you think, Daddy? 

BISHOP
Well, as your sister wisely said, I 
think it sounds like a wonderful 
theme for a sermon cycle. But, in 
all honesty, I still don’t think 
it’s a good idea, considering...

CHARITY
...considering what? I’ve been 
leading praise music with Kevin for 
six years, I’m ready to preach!

BISHOP
I just think, you’re such a 
wonderful SINGER -- if it ain’t 
broke, don’t fix it!

Charity rises to her feet and gets INDIGNANT.

CHARITY
Why won’t you let me preach? It’s 
not like Jacob’s any good at it.

KERISSA
Excuse me?

CHARITY
I fall asleep every time Jacob 
preaches, he’s like Sominex! 

MAC
Your Daddy’s made his position 
clear, girl, sit your ass DOWN!
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